
CFUW / KANATA GENERAL MEETING
Tuesday, September 12, 2017 -7:00 p.m.

70A Stonehaven Drive, Kanata

Meeting started at 7:10PM
Chairperson:
Betty Bertrand
Attendees:
65 Members (approx.) 

Approval of the Agenda
Move to accept agenda
Jennifer Rose


Seconded by
Hazel Pompey
Approval Minutes April 11, 2017
Move to accept minutes
Carol Fowler


Seconded by
Barbara Carriere
Matters arising from the minutes:
None
New Business:

1. Governance for 2016-2017 

a. Introduction of the Executive by Betty Bertrand
	Past President (s)
	Wende Collins
	Hazel Pompey

	President
	Betty Bertrand
	

	Vice President
	Adell Hay
	Louanne Lax

	Secretary
	Joan Savoie
	Prue Spry

	Treasurer
	Janice Ireland
	

	Publicity
	Mary Daniels
	

	Program Convenor
	Cathie Faubert
	

	Interest Group Convenor
	Jeanie Biro
	

	Newsletter Convenor
	Glenda Checkley
	

	Membership
	Janice Stonehouse
	

	Wed Administrator
	Joy Forbes
	


b. General meetings: Speakers
October 10 - Carl Neustaedter:  Public Policy Forum (PPF).Director of Communications.  
"THE SHATTERED MIRROR: News, Democracy and Trust in the Digital Age investigates the major shifts and disruptors in news and journalism – he will discuss the concept of Fake News.
November 14, 2017 – Elizabeth Rigley (RN) - Smart Aging for Women

February 13, 2018 – Dr. Harry Kowal – a Day in the Life of a Cadet at RMC (Royal Military College) in Canada

March 13, 2018 – Rachel Caven – United Nations Decade of Nutrition
c. Budget – Janice Ireland
After proposed expenses CFUW – Kanata is $105.00 ahead.  The AGM, History Club and Christmas Party will now be added in with the Revenue category, Fund Raisers.
Approval of the Budget
Move to accept budget 
Sandra St. Germain


Seconded by
Glenda Checkley
2. Memberships & Introduction of New Members 

Membership Chair Janice Stonehouse welcomed six new members with the information filled membership folders which she had prepared.  Guests and returning members were welcomed.  We have 124 members with 3 dual members.  By September 1st 100% of members renewed with approximately 75% renewing before June 1st. Members were encouraged to use Pay Pal and many are now using this feature.
3. Scholarship Trust – Sandra St. Germain
Sandra announced that Loraine Drewell was the newest trustee.  There are 5 trustees who work at arm’s length to manage the Scholarship Trust.
Four scholarships were presented to four graduating young women:  Ayla Suprey (Holy Trinity H.S.), Elsie Galley (South Carleton H.S.), Holly Pacholik (Sir Frederick Banting Alternate H.S) and Susannah Finan (All Saints H.S).

The Scholarship Trust is very healthy and CFUW learned that Anne-Marie Dallaire-Sarazen bequeathed money to support the scholarship.  Jean Biro spoke of Anne-Marie’s character and her devotion to education and especially promoting education in young women as well as sharing her French culture and language with others.  Jean introduced Anne-Marie’s sister; Lucie and her cousin Pauline.  Lucie said a few words about her sister and her belief in education.
Each member who presented the scholarships to the young women said a few words about each recipient.

4. Announcements of Fall Events / Activities

a. Speakers:
Coordinator Cathie Faubert 

Cathie provided details about a joint CFUW and Beaverbrook Library event: 
Author Frances Itani will discuss her latest book “That’s My Baby”.  Perfect Books will be attending with books available for purchase and signing. The event is Free.
Beaverbrook Public Library - Wednesday October 4, 2017 from 2:00 to 4:00PM.

b. Enchanted Mosaic:

Coordinator Carol Fowler
Earl of March High School   Saturday November 18, 2017 
6:00PM   Art Exhibition










7:00PM   Concert
Tickets: 
Adults 
$20.00


Age <16 years
$10.00

Family 2 adults 3 children
$45.00

MC for the Concert is Jeanette Arsenault – Acadian-Canadian singer/song writer.  Thanks to Joy Forbes.  A choir will perform her song; This is my Canada and she will direct it.
Thanks to Anne Mulvihill for securing the location and the date at the Earl of March High School

Concert Performers:

Coordinator Joy Forbes
Joy described an extensive line up of impressive singers, dancers and musicians.  Quilting Art will be on display and Joy was pleased to announce that Torin Zaugg will be the stage manager and bring his crew.  He was instrumental in helping at the Kanata – Carleton Cultural Festival event in May.

Sponsorship:


Coordinator Sue Chapman

Sue has letters to provide to donors.  $1500 has come in and another $600 has been promised to date.  The sponsorships help with the expenses.
Silent auction:


Coordinator Judy Tinsley   
Please contact Judy for Silent Auction items.  peterandjudy@bell.net
Publicity:  


Coordinator Mary Daniels  

Help is needed on this committee.
Carol stressed that volunteers are needed for many jobs before and after the event.  Interested members should contact Sandy Burger or Janice Stonehouse.

All Proceeds are for the Scholarship Trust
c. “Kanata Klips Newsletter” 
Coordinator Glenda Checkley






checkley.glenda@gmail.com
Glenda made the request for articles and pictures for the first issue of the newsletter.  Deadline for submissions is October 1, 2017 with publication the third week of October.  The second issue would be published shortly after the New Year and the third issue would come out shortly after the AGM.

5 Interest Groups Presentations & Sign-Ups
Announcements & Introduction:
Coordinator Jean Biro 
Jean introduced the Interest Groups. The Convenors were present to organize and record the signup sheets and also present descriptions of their regular events.

We have 23 groups.  Jean announced that we were looking for a few more convenors and members were quick to help out.  Connie Walsh said she would be interested in convening the Outings Group and Prue Spry said she would convene the Art Pals group.  A new interest group was formed with Joy Forbes as the convenor.  Ski Days was formed for those interested in downhill and cross country skiing.  Joy mentioned the discount available on passes at Camp Fortune where her group will ski.  Jean was also able to get volunteers to convene the Movie Outings groups so members have lots of choice of groups for which to register.  June Gleason volunteered for the Kanata Cinema Movies (Third Tuesday of the month at 4:30pm) and Kim Gagnon volunteered for the South Keys Cinema Movies. (First Tuesday of the month at 1pm)

Marianne Moore volunteered to convene Mixed Duplicate Bridge on the fourth Monday of the month.  Marianne is taking over from June McManus. 
Anyone interested in convening a group or starting a new group should contact Jean at birojean@gmail.com
6. Advocacy 


Convenor Carol Fowler
Carol spoke about the Inuit Advocacy Group with reference to the recent Truth and Reconciliation Committee of Canada.  They plan to connect with the Inuit in Ottawa and share stories with them. The ultimate goal is to support this population with their future goals and aspirations.  Interested members should see Carol to sign up.
Advocacy works to help promote universal day care, make changes in the Criminal Code, speak to the issue of violence against women and work with the women’s shelter in Kanata to provide support.  Carol is looking to form a committee to help with these very important issues. Right now she is the only member on this committee.

7. Other Business

a. Tour of the NAC – Cathie Faubert, announced that the sign up for the NAC tour was full.
b. Jennifer Rose described her car service to the airport, bus station and train station.  Cost is $35.00 to the airport ($70.00 return).  Proceeds from this service go directly to the Scholarship Trust.

c. Betty Bertrand announced a fund raining event for Cornerstone – Tea for Cornerstone:  A traditional afternoon tea, with live music and finger sandwiches.  Tickets $10.00, all proceeds to benefit Cornerstone Capital Campaign for the new Westboro building.  St. John’s Anglican Church, 325 Sandhill Rd. Kanata.  Sat, September 23, 2pm – 4pm.
Carol Baker spoke to the fund raiser she attended in support for Cornerstone Housing for Women.

d. Petra Friedrichson asked Betty to update the membership on what happened with the vote for membership to be withdrawn from Graduate Women International.  Betty explain the motion was defeated after much debate and discussion.
e. Mary reminded the membership of next month’s guest speaker Carl Neustaedter – The Shattered Mirror – The Future of Canadian Journalism.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM by Betty Bertrand
Next Meeting:  7:00PM   Tuesday, October 10, 2017, 70A Stonehaven
Speaker:  
Carl Neustaedter, Director of Communications at Public Policy Forum
Upcoming Events: 

· October 4:

Author, Francis Itani   Beaverbrook Public Library  




2:00 to 4:00PM.

· October 6:

Tour of refurbished NAC:  
· October 10:

General Meeting:  The Shattered Mirror with Carl Neustaedter
· November 18:
Enchanted Mosaic:
Earl of March High School   




6:00PM CFUW Family Art Exhibition    7:00PM Concert

· December 5:

Christmas Party
Submitted by Joan Savoie 
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